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Valentine�¶�V���'�D�\������St. Valentine is a combination of various people from Rome, mostly 
remembered for helping Christians marry (thus the connection with love).  For this act of 
affection, the Roman emperor offered him beheading.  The patron saint of love, Valentine, 
was murdered by the Empire.  This is sounding more and more morbid all the time!   
 

Ash Wednesday -- also celebrated on February 14th this year -- is the first day of the Lenten 
Season.  On Ash Wednesday believers have ashes placed upon their head as a symbol of 
penance and marking them to initiate their 40 day Lenten season of fasting and prayer.  We 
remember we are mortal with the words, �³Remember we are dust and to dust we shall return.�´���� 
 

Unless you think this is for the thantaphile or Emo or Goth (depending upon your generation, 
you can google those terms), this Valentine�¶�V���'�D�\���D�Q�G���$�V�K���:�H�G�Q�H�V�G�D�\���Z�H�G�G�L�Q�J is not a 
morbid combination.   
 

We are wise to also remember that because of God�¶�V���O�R�Y�H���Z�H���D�U�H��more than dust.  God 
formed humanity out of dust, creating us in God�¶�V���L�P�D�J�H�� and breathing life into us (Genesis 
2).  Interesting side note:  God created Adam out of the adamah (dirt), a play on words fitting 
for Ash Wednesday�¶�V���S�K�U�D�V�H������We remember that it is out of love that we were created, the 
first act of redemption.  We remember our creator God entering human flesh in Christ to save 
us all, ironically by being murdered by those he came to save, but rising to life to defeat 
eternal death.  St. Valentine (all of them) were Christians who were confident that whether 
they lived or died they were the Lord�¶�V������This is a source of strength and joy for them and us.  
Ash Wednesday and Valentine mark the tough realities of life, but point us to a greater truth: 
there is nothing in life or in death that can separate us from God love in Christ Jesus (Romans 
8). This is a strange, unique, rare, and life-giving love and we rejoice in it:  thanks be to God!   
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are a strange combination but in 2018 this 
mixed pair are sharing the same day, 
February 14.  Instead of a nice esthetician 
applying the latest skin balancing 
moisturizing lotion, you can apply some palm 
ash.  Instead of whispering sweet nothings 
into your ear, you could hear the mortifying 
message:  �³�U�H�P�H�P�E�H�U���\�R�X���D�U�H���G�X�V�W�����D�Q�G���W�R��
dust to shall return.� ́ 
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LENTEN WORSHIP SERVICES:
Please join us for the following worship and learning opportunities:

ASH WEDNESDAY (held at The United Methodist Church of Westlake Village, 1049 Westlake Blvd.,
Westlake Village) on Wednesday, February 14th, at 7:00 PM (note: SEVEN OÕClock).

MIDWEEK LENTEN SERVICE are shifting to the daytime. Given the small number of participants and
the age of the vast majority, it seemed wise to provide the midweek service during the daytime hours. We
will have our midweek Lenten services on Tuesdays, beginning at 11:30 AM in the Sanctuary followed by
a simple soup luncheon in the social hall at 12:15 PM. A program will begin at 12:30-40 for the five weekly
gatherings and more details about these services are found in the DeaconÕs article.

HOLY WEEK SERVICES:
Maundy Thursday (March 29th) will be held at New Hope Lutheran Church, beginning at 7:30 PM. We will
host the United Methodist Church members and the Westlake Korean Community Church members.

Good Friday (March 30th) will be held at the Westlake Korean Community Church, 2630 Townsgate Road,
Westlake Village (cross street is Lakefield Road). Time to be announced.

We almost always host a Easter Egg Hunt the weekend of Easter so please stay tuned for more information
as it becomes available!

We hope you will make these worship opportunities a part of your Lenten journey. Each service adds a
unique meaning to what it means to follow Jesus. They are not Easter-like worship but are each filled with
drama of their own. We also want our congregation to support our inter-church partnership Ðin an age of
division this is one example of people coming together around what they share in common. Such long
friendship as exists between these church members is something to be cherished, nurtured, and celebrated!

Among our People:

Jessica Stoffel (daughter of Carla and Tony Stoffel) is marrying Alex Johns on Sunday, February 4th in
Oxnard. We celebrate in your joy and pray for the unity of your lives in a holy love!

Jack Turner, son of Joe and Aimee Turner (grandson of Lou and Mary Ann Fiore), is being baptized in
worship on February 4th (11:00 AM). We welcome you into the family of Christ at New Hope Lutheran!

Arnold Reuter has moved. His new address is: 9428 19th Street, A 13, Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91701.
His new phone number is 909-774-1007. Please connect with him and let him know heÕs loved!



DeaconÕs Corner

Coming soon: something different for Lent. New Hope isgoing to try something a littledifferent thisyear during the
season of Lent. Thisyear weÕregoing to bring our Lenten study into thedaylight and do Lenten Lunch. In thepast few
yearsour SoupSuppershavereachedfewer people, assomeof our membersnolonger driveat night, andmany families
havebusy schedules that donÕt allow them to come to church on aweeknight.

Thisyear, wewill haveLenten Lunch serviceson TUESDAYS. Ash Wednesday serviceswill happen asusual asan
evening servicewith our Methodist and Korean partners, at TheUnited Methodist Church of WestlakeVillageat 7:00
PM on February 14th. After that, for the fiveweeksof Lent, wewill meet at New Hopeat 11:30 AM in thesanctuary
for abrief worship, then a light soup and salad lunch in theSocial Hall at 12:15, followed by astudy on ÒNo JokeÓ, a
book and video about talking with peopleof other faiths while remaining respectful but uncompromising.

LentenLunchTuesdaysareFebruary 20, 27, March6, 13and20. Joinusfor somethingalittledifferent! Youcansign
uponthebulletinboardtobringsoup,salador rolls. If youareabletooffer todrivecar pool for someof our non-driving
members, contact MarshaChew at 805-495-2538 so that everyonecan join us.

!"#$%&'()$*+#',%"#-'.+/)0#+'(+#1+2 '
!"#$

!"#$$%$&'#((%)

�7�X�H�V�G�D�\�����)�H�E�U�X�D�U�\���›�n�����›�n�‹�f����*�����‹�‹���‹�n���D���P�����D�Q�G���t���S���P��&
�6�D�P�X�H�O�V�R�Q���&�K�D�S�H�O����*�����&�D�O�L�I�R�U�Q�L�D���/�X�W�K�H�U�D�Q���8�Q�L�Y�H�U�V�L�W�\

3&41221$*'12'5#++''6''(+")1*7'12'%141)+&
8$#'50#)9+#'1*5$#4")1$*:';%+"2+'<121)'!"#$%&'()"*+(,%-./!

!=>3?@A@?B'
%&'()*+,- .

3@:'CD!@,('3?E'D!C'8=D=FC

ÒLOVE WALLÓYOUTH FUND RAISER

Come help us raise funds for New
Hope youth act ivit ies by
part icipat ing in the Love Wall.
The act ivit ieswill make it possible
for us to spread the love of God in
our own community and beyond.
The wall will be available in the
narthex on Sunday, February 11th
and Sunday, February 18th. Just
take an envelope from the wall
that designates your desired
donat ion, place your money or
check inside, put your name on
the envelope and thatÕsit . We will
not be having a Gala this year so
this is an easy way to support the
youth.



Extravagant Generosity - Thoughts from the Treasurer

Thank you for your cont inued generosity in 2017! You allow us to bring the New Hope of Christ to our
community. Your generous support for New Hope in 2017 was higher than expected by $23,000 which
allowed us to avoid using our reserves as signif icant ly as we expected.

2017 Proj ected Budget 2017 Actual

Salar ies/Benefits $266,817 $269,144
Minist ry Teams $ 9,700 $ 9,433
Off ice/Facilit y $139,030 $137,821
Benevolence $ 30,000 $ 30,000

Total Expense $445,547 $446,398

Thrivent Choice

The Thrivent Choice¨ program gives eligible members of Thrivent Financial the power to designate
where some of the organizat ionÕsout reach fundsare dist ributed. Since its incept ion in 2010, Thrivent
Financial has provided more than $330 million in charitable out reach funds through this program,
including over $60,000 to New Hope. Please contact your representat ive or go online quarterly to
designate your favorite charit ies [e.g. New Hope] as the recipients of these funds.

2018 Budget Highlights

The 2018 budget, summarized below, was approved by the congregation on January 28th. Some key
points include a reduction of the Youth Director position to half time; reducing the Choir Director and
accompanist positions by 1/3; minimal use of certain memorial funds approved for designated items; and
otherwise keeping spending as flat as possible.

2018 Proj ected Donat ions 2018 Proj ected Expenses

Pledges $323,191 Salar ies/Benefits $234,835
Other $ 89,000 Minist ry Teams $ 10,000
Fund Transfer $ 4,300 Off ice/Facilit y $141,640

Benevolence $ 27,700

Total $414,175 Total $414,175



Car ing Corner
Let us remember the following
people in our prayers........

Joyce Lawson is recovering
from hip surgery.

Sandy Hansen is recovering
from her second shoulder surgery.

Continuedprayersof healing for
Chriss Alwood, Steve Blair, Elisabeth
Brown, Chris Chigaridas, Evelyn
Colby, Bob Davis, Holly Dolliver,
Chris and Jill Fisher, Sandy Hansen,
Del Hultgren, Chuck Kemmerer, The
LaVanne Family, Reeta Leland, Ava
GraceMcConnell, Cheryl Merrill, Jim
O'Brien, Cindy O'Hare, Ahoo
Pilehvari, Sharon Pryor, Arnold
Reuter,JaneTaschereau,RoseTopliss,
Jax Raines-Turk, and VegaWolf.

Prayers for our servicemen -
Landen Anderson, Gerren Blair,
Taylor Blair, Heather Brown, Keith
Brown, Patrick Clohessy, Cynthia
Colby, Logan Hershman, Kyle
McCarley, Ikenna Olelewe, and Jason
Retter.

Congratulations to ChristineLaVanne
andZachBradleywhorecentlybecame
engaged.

Werejoicewith Bonnieand John Bell
on the birth of their 7th grandchild.
Johnny Acewasborn on January 26th
and weighed 9 lbs. 4 oz. and was 21"
long. Proud parents are Robbie and
Brittany and big brother, Chip.

Directory Update

Please make the following changes to
your church directory:

Arnold Reuter
c/o Sunlit Gardens

9428 19th Street - Room A13
Rancho Cucamonga 91701

909-774-1007

CHRISTMAS
TAKE-DOWN

Thank you everyone who stayed
after both services to help takedown the
Christmas decor. With your amazing
help, wedid it in record time!

Also thank you all who have
generously givenusdecorationsover the
years. We do not need any more for the
church. Our closet is bursting at the
seams!

With much appreciation,
Karen and Jerry Orefice

CurePancreatic Cancer !

Join us in Linda LaVanne's honor to put
our prayersinto action and find thecure!
The Lustgarten Walk for Pancreatic
Cancer is February 24th. Be a part of
team New Hope for L inda.
Registrationsanddonationscanbemade
at: https://events.lustgarten.org/
fundraiser/1237348.

CROP Hunger Walk

CROP Hunger Walks are community-
wideeventssponsored by Church World
Service and organized by religious

groups, businesses, schools and
others to raise funds to end hunger in
the U.S. and around the world. This
year's event will take place on
Sunday, March 4th at CLU in the
Gilbert Sports Arena. Registration
time is12 noon. Walk time is1 PM.
There are 3 different walk distances.
Oneisaguided 20 minutes"Campus
Stroll" aroundCLU. Thereisalsoa4
mile and a 6 mile walk. For more
information and to register or donate
visit: www.crophungerwalk.org/
thousandoaksca/

Church Library

Didyouknow about our library? It is
inclassroomonewhich islocated just
outside the sanctuary next to the
nursery. Our library is filled with a
wide array of books and media.
Everyone is encouraged to take a
look. If you see something that
interestsyou, feel freeto takeit home
- just returnit totheshelf whenyouare
done. There'snothing to sign and no
overdue fees!

Souper Bowl of Car ing

February 4th is Super Bowl Sunday.
Whilemany of uswill bepartyingand
watching the game, some Conejo
Valley residentsdonÕt haveenoughto
eat so weÕre turning Super Bowl into
SOUPER Bowl of Caring to collect
food for MANNA. Please bring
donations of non-perishable food
items to church on Sunday, February
4thandplacethemintheEaglesor the
Patr iotsbin. Therewill alsobeasoup
kettle to collect cash and checks for
MANNA. Thank you for your
soupport.



The Daytime Book Club will
meet at 11:30AM inthechurchlibrary
on Tuesday, February 6th to discuss
"The Rent Collector" by Cameron
Wright. Pleasejoinusif youcan. The
futurebooks weare reading are....

March 6th - "The Underground
Railroad" by Colson Whitehead

April 3rd - "Great Small Things" by
Jodi Piquoit

TheTuesday MorningBibleStudy
meets each Tuesday from 9:30-11:15
AM inthesocial hall. Wearecurrently
using the study from the Gather
Magazine from the Women of the
Evangelical Lutheran Church.

Monday Night
BibleStudy

TheWomenÕsMonday BibleStudy
isopentowomenof all ages. Wemeet
in theNew HopeLibrary from 7-8:30
PM for prayer, study and fellowship.
All women arewelcome!

Pr imeTimer 's
Luncheon

Join us for lunch on Tuesday,
February 13th at 11:45 AM. Cancer
Support Community will be our
programfor February. Threespeakers
will come and discuss how the
organization functions. The

organization main function is to
inspire "HOPE" to everyone who
hashad cancer or thesupport group
for someone who has cancer. They
have numerous programs which
inspires"HOPE" andhow toachieve
"HOPE". Anyonewishing to attend
this luncheon is invited and we will
be delighted to see you. Please let
Rose Topliss know
(rosieroro@gmail.com or
818-879-0914) so that wewill have
enough food on our buffet counter.
Seeyou all on February 13th.

TheNew HopeLutheran
Men's Fellowship

As always, the men of New
Hope meet Thursdays from 7:30 -
8:30AM in thechurch library. We'll
have coffee and goodies. We
continue with the series by Bill
Hybels, the founding and senior
pastor at Willow Creek Community
Church. The series, "Just Walk
Across the Room," focuses on
personal evangelism - helping us
leave our circles of comfort and
extend hands of care, compassion
and inclusiveness to people living
apart from God and thechurch. We
exploretogether throughshort video
clips, Biblestudy and discussion.

Sunday Morning Adult
Study

Join us at 9:45 AM in
classroom 2 when we will resume
our "Wired Word" study of current
events and the lifeof faith.

Church
Nursery

Thisisjust areminder that thereis
a church nursery for infants through 3
years old during both worship services.
If there isn't a person in the nursery,
please ask an usher and they will let the
volunteer know you need someone to
watch over your child while you are in
worship. We are happy to watch your
child and look forward to spending time
with them.

Amplify

Preschool through5thgradestudents
are encouraged to attend our Sunday
school program, Amplify. It takesplace
after Children's Time each Sunday
during the8:30 and 11 AM servicesand
meets in the Amplify classroom behind
thesocial hall. Amplifytakestheplaceof
Children's Church and Sunday School.

Sunday
Morning
Coffee

If you enjoy a cup of coffee after
worship service, why not put in some
money inour coffeecantohelppurchase
thecoffeethat weserve. Thecanwill be
on thegoodie tableonceamonth.

"Let us be grateful to people
who make us happy: They are
the charming gardeners who
make our souls blossom."

- Marcel Proust



Lay Ministry ÐCommunity Connections

All That I Have - Let's Join Hands Working Together

Choir Lay Readers Cantors Altar Guild

Singing Songs of Worship God Speaking Offering Musical Setting the Lord's

and Praise to us Worship Table

What isa Euchar istic Minister you may ask: or moreproperly "Lay Eucharistic Minister LEM", isused
todenotealay personwhoassistsinadministeringthesacramentsof holy communion, theconsecratedbread
and wine. They may also take thesacraments to thosewho are ill, or otherwiseunable to attend church. If
you feel called to beaEucharistic Minister at our church, pleasetalk with Deacon Lynn Bulock or Marsha
Chew.

What isaPocket prayer shawl youmayask: alsocalledprayersquaresandprayercloths,aresmall enough
to be tucked into pockets, pursesand even insidehelmets. They can also becarried into surgery and taken
on vacations. Wemaketheseat our Prayer Shawl meetings, along with prayer blankets, shawls, caps, and
scarves. You can find us in theAmplify Room at 9:45 AM every first and third Sundays. Comeand see!

Why do weneed morecarpool volunteers, you may ask: Someof our folksdonÕt or canÕt get to church
on their own. Help usmakeadifference! Try joining our church carpool. For more information, contact
MarshaChew.

New Hope Inspirational Mugs!

As a way to welcome our visitors and give them a continued reminder
of the church family they visited, we are pleased to present the New
Hope Lutheran Inspirational Mug. This mug provides Bible verses to
inspire, motivate and focus our guests on Christ's love, while also
giving them the information they need to contact or return to us later.
We will be stuffing these mugs with handmade soaps or chocolates.
And as an added bonus, our church family can buy a mug as well for
$5 each.

Our greeters and ushers will have these available, so we can "gift" our
visitors. We'll be announcing their availability as well during the
service in case we miss a visitor. Contact Laurie, if you are interested
in having one of your own.



PresidentÕs Corner

By GayeKhan

I hopethat you all had theopportunity to
attend our Congregation Meeting on
January 28th. Thanks to those who
helpedusreachaquorumtoenableavote
on our very challenging 2018 budget.
And a huge thanks to the Council
memberswho worked so hard to bring a
balanced budget to the floor for vote.

As we move through the year, the
Council will bekeeping you informed as
to incomevs. expendituresand welcome
questions or suggestions along theway.

The Youth and Education Committees
are beginning discussions of how to
proceed with our youth program,
including Christian Education, and they
will be sharing their progress as their
plans develop.

The Council will be having a retreat on
February 3rd to begin a discussion on
where we are as a church and what we
want to be. As this unfolds, the
congregation will be included and asked
for input, involvement, and partnership
becausewearereally all in thistogether.

Feel free to approach any Council
member if you have questions or
concerns on any matter. Their pictures,
as well as their committee goals, are on
thebulletin board in thenarthex. Please
check it out.

Blessings and Happy 2018.

Council's New
ExecutiveBoard

President - GayeKhan
Vice-President - DixieBurton

Treasurer - JoeBulock
Secretary - Kailey Vitt

New HopeEndowment Fund

Mark your calendar now andplantoattend
an informational meeting on the New
Hope Endowment Fund at 10 AM on
Sunday, March18th. Youwill learnhow
to make donations to the fund and how
fundscan beaccessed for special projects.

Stewardship Musings
By Karen Ingram

Thank you to the 65 individuals/families
that made a pledge for 2018. When you
completed the pledge card you provided
important information that helped Joe
Bulock, our Treasurer, develop the draft
2018budget. Thank youfor your response
to the ÒAll That I HaveÓcampaign. New
Hopeisinvolvedinsomanyministriesthat
touchhundredsof lives. Your stewardship
of time, talents and treasures is truly
appreciated. Thank you for sharing.

Conejo Valley

Meals Program

TheConejoValley Meal Programtransitions
during the winter months of December
through March to a dinner with overnight
accommodations at Holy Trinity Lutheran
Church in Thousand Oaks. Wewill host the
mealsthe3rd Monday of each month which
areFebruary19th andMarch19th. Dinneron
eachof theseMondayswill beat6:30PM and
a sign-up sheet will be available for menu
items to bring. Food will need to be at the
church by 6 PM and the evening concludes
about 7:30PM. Wealsoneeddinner servers
so pleasefeel welcometo stay and help with
thisveryworthwhileevening. If youhaveany
questions, please contact Merylee Blair at
805-490-1867.

Donation envelopes are now
available: Many of our church
members sign up to bring the menu
itemsthat areservedto individualsand
families who are struggling in our
community Another way you can
becomeinvolved with thisworthwhile
program is by donating money.
Donations will go towards the main
entree or to augment the other menu
itemsto ensurethereisenough food to
serveall guests. Pre-printedenvelopes
are available on the table in the main
hallway. Donation envelopes can be
left in the church office. If you have
any questions, please see Merylee
Blair. Thank you for your generosity.

MANNA FOOD PANTRY
Bring your food items (or cash/

checks) to church on February 4th and
vote for your favorite "Souper" bowl
team! The top items that MANNA
needs: Canned tomato soup, canned
chicken soup, canned variety soup,
cannedstew/chili,baked/refriedbeans,
boxed potatoes, canned pinto beans,
canned diced/stewed potatoes, hot
cereal, hamburger helper.

MANNA will gladly accept
ANY unexpired (within 12 months
prior to the Òsell-byÓ date), non-
perishable food items that are
unopenedandingoodcondition.Home
gardenersarealsowelcometodropoff
fresh fruitsandvegetablesthat areripe
and in good condition.

Pleaseleaveany donationsinthe
box in thenarthex.

Any questions, call Ann
Ashamallah at (818)-613-6818.



FREE IncomeTax Assistance
In cooperation with the Internal RevenueServiceand sponsored by theGoebel Senior Adult Center in Thousand
Oaks, trained and certified volunteers will provideFREE income tax preparation from Monday, February 5
through Monday, Apr il 16 for persons in either of thesecategories:

¥ Seniors age60 or older at any income level

Or

¥ Persons of any agewith an incomeof $54,000 or less

Theservice is availableat these locations:

Wednesdays Only Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays
Newbury Park Library Conejo Creek South Community Building
2331 Borchard Road 1350 E. Janss Road
Newbury Park Thousand Oaks
8:30 AM Ð4:00 PM 8:30 AM Ð4:00 PM

No appointments are taken Ð1st come, 1st served.

Taxpayers should bring relevant documents such as:
¥ Photo ID

¥ Social Secur ity Card (required for all persons on the income tax return).

¥ A copy of last yearÕs Federal and State income tax returns.

¥ Social Security Benefits Statement (SSA-1099).

¥ Wageand earnings statements (W2Õs, 1099Õs).

¥ Interest and dividend statements (1099 INT; 1099 DIV; 1099 B) as well as thecost of stocks and
bonds with thedatebought and sold.

¥ Property tax bill, medical expenses, charity contributions for itemized deductions.

¥ Bank routing numbers and account numbers for direct deposit if desired.

¥ Any other relevant information about incomeand expenses.

¥ Relevant incomeand expense records for self-employment businesses (ScheduleC). Theservice for
self-employment is limited to thosewho are reporting aprofit and haveexpenses of under $25,000.
Tax returns cannot beprepared for self-employed businesses with a loss, homeuse, inventory or
depreciation.

¥ No rentals (ScheduleE).

¥ No out-of-state returns.

¥ No Married Filing Separately filing status returns.

Contact WayneRickert if you havequestions or desireadditional information.



February Birthdays

3 Kate Powledge

5 Uche Olelewe

7 Roger Niebolt

8 Carol Mansmann

9 Andrew Mansmann

15 Irene Bright

18 Jameson Blair

Kyle and Logan
Ashamallah

19 TJ Aurand

Levitt Blair

23 Natalie Larkin

25 Amanda Cowden

Riley Mandel

St. Jude's Greeting Cards

Thanks to those that have donated
their greeting cards to St. Jude's Ranch
thesepast fewyears. Theyhaveinformed
usthat they arenolonger needingthemas
they havediscontinuedthisrecycledcard
program. Choir practices on Thursday

nights from 7-9 PM in the
sanctuary. Come join us and
sing your praises to God. We
sing at the 11:00 worship service
and practice at 10:00 on Sunday
mornings. Come be a part of this
fun group.

New Hope Lutheran Church

29295 Agoura Road

Agoura Hills, CA 91301

818-889-8700

www.newhopeagoura.com

The deadline for all articles for
the March newsletter is
February 23rd. Be sure to
email them to
gsmcginnis@roadrunner.com.

Amazon Shoppers

Did you know by switching to
Amazon Smile you can help support
New Hope Lutheran Church? It just
takesaminuteto designateNew Hope
as your charity and then Amazon will
begindonating0.5%of your purchases
toNewHope. Thereisaflyerpostedon
the community board with the simple
set-up instructions.


